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The Connection, February 2024  

More information about the One Board Model will be  

available at https://www.christumcutah.org/one-board.html  

Watch your weekly email from CUMC for a link to 

sign up to bring chili as well as buy tickets or pre-

order Chili To Go. 

https://www.christumcutah.org/one-board.html
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Pastor Lisa’s Lines 

Walk into any store today and you’ll be overwhelmed with symbols of love: 
red and pink hearts, balloons, heart-shaped candies and teddy bears. 
Though this holiday has become commercialized like any other, the 
celebration of love is not a bad thing. Real and unconditional love is always a 
cause for celebration. 

This year Ash Wednesday, the beginning of Lent, falls on February 14th, 
Valentine’s Day. The typical way to commemorate this day (Ash Wednesday that is) is to 
have ashes placed on our forehead and be reminded of our finitude. From dust we have 
come and to dust we will return someday. We remember we live for only a time, and that time 
is not ours to decide, but a gift from God. Thinking of our own death may feel morbid, but 
more so should feel healthy as it is a forgone conclusion.  

 Some may think that ashes are an odd thing to do on Valentine’s Day, and yet it really 
is quite fitting when you remember that Valentine’s Day originated as a liturgical feast day to 
commemorate the beheading of a few saints!  

 Today, Valentine’s day is a time to celebrate loved ones, and buy flowers or candy or 
make dinner reservations; a time to celebrate true love. This year, it is most certainly both: a 
reminder of our finitude and a celebration of God’s true love for each of us.  

 We will gather on Wednesday, February 14th at noon for a short worship service with 
the imposition of ashes as usual…but the ashes with a little shimmer of light as we remember 
God’s unconditional love for us – that we are called to share with others.  

 Lent is often known as a time of giving something up in order to make room in our lives 
for spiritual pursuits. Rather than just “giving up” in Lent, the scriptures ask us to consider all 
that Jesus is “up to” and all that he asks us to be up to in his name.  

Instead of bemoaning what we can’t do, or used to do, in a culture where “measuring 
up” to external standards seems impossible, this Lent we will celebrate the small things that 
we can do right now to respond to God's call in our place, for our time. Who can we love? 
And who can we love well, in the name of Christ? 

I hope we might be reminded of the love the Lord has for us, and share that love in all 
our actions. 

Take a lunch break and join us for a short Ash Wednesday service at noon as we “get 
up to something good” – the love of Christ, something to celebrate always. 

 

See you in Worship,  

Pastor Lisa  
Lead Pastor, revlisap@christumcutah.org, 386-2002-3669 
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 Reba likes to shop. I don’t. Occasionally we go to Fashion Place 
Mall so she can shop. We go together. She shops and finds 
bargains. I walk. 
 
Recently, we were doing just that. Observant fellow that I am, as I 
walked I realized that a lot of the people walking the mall like me 
were “older.”  Couples. Single people.  All walking the same 
direction. Walking for the sake of moving their bones and exercise. I 
had to laugh at myself and us. Am I in that age bracket?  Hmm. 

Maybe.  
 
Another observation. After a while, I decided to take a break. I went to the E-Bar, sat down to 
read and watch the walkers. I wanted to cross a leg over my knee, but…I had to lift my leg to rest 
on my knee! Again I had to laugh at myself. Time. Change. Life. Sometimes we can laugh at the 
process of life.  Sometimes we cannot.  Not every change that comes our way is easy.  Some of 
our members are facing huge life challenges. Be aware and think of them.   
 
Christ United Methodist Church is an excellent congregation. We care for each other. We care for 
our community. We care for our environment. We care for our world.  We care. Yet there are 
times when some of our members have things happen and miss church.  If that happens, call 
them up and tell them you missed them.  Find out how they are.  It is easy to feel forgotten.   
 
We are offering classes and miniature workshops on different skill sets involved in caring.  If 
you’d like to learn more about skills in caring, we invite you to be part of this training time. You 
don’t have to become a part of the care team to participate. Just have a desire to learn and grow. 
We invite you to come. 
 
Pastor Bruce Kolasch 
Pastor of Congregational Care 
pastorbruce@christumcutah.org 
406-891-0434 

  

Deepest Condolences to Kelly and Scott Carpenter and family on the death of 
Kelly's father, Ben Findeisen, January 4, 2024. 

Deepest Condolences to Sylvia Spangler on the death of her brother, Brian Dietz, 
January 7, 2024. 

Deepest Condolences to Tammy and Greg Iriondo (Sylvia Spanger's daughter and 
son-in-law) on the recent death of Greg's sister. 

Deepest condolence to Pastor Jean Schwien at the passing of her sister Peg, who died 
unexpectedly of complications from autoimmune disease; she was 69 years old. Prayers are 
appreciated. Cards may be sent to Jean at 14690 Rd 35.9, Mancos, CO 81328 

Deepest Condolences to Peter Rigstad and family on the death of his brother, Mark Rigstad, 
January 17th. 

                                           Congratulations to Dr. Theresa Werner for  

                                            being appointed as the new deputy director  

                                            of Huntsman Cancer Institute. 

mailto:pastorbruce@christumcutah.org
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Children’s Ministry Leaders: Alicia Griffing and Alicia Simons 

children@christumcutah.org, 801-486-5473 ext. 113  
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Shellie Ericson won the Child Care Educator of the Year award from the Salt Lake County Health Department.  

This is the nomination that was submitted about Shellie:  

I am writing to recommend an exceptional educator, Shellie Ericson, for the Child Care Educator of the year award. 

With a tireless dedication to nurturing growth, fostering connections, and enhancing the early childhood learning expe-

rience, Shellie exemplifies the vitality and passion of a truly extraordinary teacher.  

As she prepares for retirement after years of dedicated service, she continues to invest in learning new skills and ac-

quiring knowledge. Her commitment exceeds typical working hours, reflecting a genuine passion for helping children 

blossom. This selfless dedication and drive to continue advancing her skills, despite nearing her retirement, sets her 

apart as a unique beacon in our learning community.  

Shellie embraces the diversity of her students, adapting her teaching practice to align with each child's unique needs 

and personalities. Shellie communicates with clarity to both parents and students. She sets consistent, clear bounda-

ries that nourish children's sense of safety and respect. Shellie has remarkable talent for positive reinforcement. She 

helps children grow their self-esteem through validation and encouragement. She uses engaging, child-friendly strate-

gies to cultivate deep, meaningful relationships with her students.  

Shellie is also a devoted team player. She brainstorms with other members of the team to problem solve. Shellie Eric-

son has devoted her whole career to serving children and their families. She is so well-loved in our little community. 

She deserves to be celebrated! We admire and respect her for all her selfless efforts. 

Cornel Faith, Explorer Preschool Director 
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Adult Small Group Opportunities 

Sunday Morning Adult Sunday School, 9:00am in the Chapel-Resumes February 18th, the first Sunday 

in Lent. 

Wednesday Morning Study, 10:00am, Parlor.  

See the graphic about the study for February. For 

information contact Evelyn Kasworm at 801-942-

1383 or 801-712-0236. 

 

 

 

 

 

Men’s Breakfast Group, Thursdays, 8:00am This group is open to all men. For more information talk to 

Dale McCormick or Larry McGill. Call the church office for contact information. 801-486-5473 

The Witty Knitters meet from 1:30 - 3:00pm on the second Monday of every month in the Parlor.  We enjoy 

fellowship while working on our projects for the CUMC Prayer Shawl Ministry.  Newcomers are welcome!!! 

Questions may be directed to Pat Linnebur at 385-237-9476.  

Deborah Circle meets the third Thursday of every month at 10:00am in the Parlor. .Questions may be 

directed to Bev Mittelstadt at bevjm4287@yahoo.com. 

United Women in Faith Book Club meets Monday, February 26th at 1:00pm in the Parlor. The book for 

February is The Plot by Jean Hanff  Korelitz.  For more information please contact Bev Mittelstadt at 

bevjm4287@yahoo.com or 801-272-7137 or 801-755-4115.     

Young Adults Our Young Adults participate in every aspect of the church. Twice a month there is a book 

discussion. Contact Dana at dana5320@gmail.com for information. 

Church Women United, A multi faith gathering of Christian Women 

CWU is truly grateful to Christ United Methodist Church for ALL of its efforts in making the 
2023 World Community Day Celebration a meaningful, enjoyable, and intimate event.  Thank 
you for your welcoming hospitality and a wonderful lunch coordinated by Kathie Mawson, 
Rick Mawson, and Bev Mittelstadt.  Although the group was small, the comments were 
positive.  A special “Thank You” is extended to Pastor Rev. Bruce Kolasch for his extended 
participation, Chuck Mittelstadt for his tech support, and to Sue Nissen for her willingness, 
leadership, participation, and overall coordination.    

  With Grateful Sincerity,           

  Church Women United Board for Metropolitan Salt Lake City & Bountiful  
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Did you know 
that you could 
make Christ 
United 
Methodist 

Church a beneficiary of your estate or 
IRA or other retirement account?  The 
Endowment Fund Committee can 
provide information on how you can do 
this.  Contact Doug Hattery at 
douglashattery2937@comcast.net or 
(801) 268-9251 to find out more. 
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Year to Date Prelim. Dec.

Christ UMC Financial Snapshot

Expense Inc./Loss

 In Graph Information:   

      

 YTD Expenses  $   645,100  

 YTD Pledges & Other Receipts  $   634,200  

      

 Prelim. Dec. Expenses  $     58,500  

 Prelim. Dec. Pledges & Other Re-  $     63,800  

 Prelim. Dec. Surplus  $        5,300  

      

 Other Information:   

      

 YTD Actual Deficit  $   (10,900) 

 YTD Budgeted (Deficit)/Surplus  $   (34,900) 

      

 Prior Yr Receipts in 2023  $     19,900  

 YTD Investment Gain  $     29,700  

      

mailto:douglashattery2937@comcast.net
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Social Justice and Green Team News 

Scenes from the Save the Great Salt Lake Rally on January 20th 

Thank you to everyone who attended the Soup and Social Justice last Sunday. And thank you Hope 

for a thoughtful and informative presentation on human trafficking.  One link for more information is 

https://www.dol.gov/agencies/ilab/apps# "Created by the Bureau of International Labor Affairs, 

Sweat and Toils is an app that can be used as a starting point to empower yourself with knowledge 

about child labor or forced labor around the world. Anyone with an interest in these issues - 

governments, businesses, academics, civil society, and consumers - can use it as a source of 

information to begin asking questions, taking action, and demanding change."  

Our next scheduled Soup and Social Justice will be Sunday, February 

4th, after church. Representative Doug Owens will be with us to discuss the 

2024 legislative session. Rep. Owens represents CUMC in the Utah House. He is 

running several bills but two address Utah’s water issues by restricting the use of 

turf in certain locations (HB11) and by creating a water science curriculum for 

public school grades K-12 (HB62).  

Joni Furlong and the CUMC Green Team are partnering with Grow the Flow and holding a vigil at 

the Capitol, Monday through Friday, for the entire Legislative session. I am attaching Joni's flyer with 

many opportunities for us all to show up and put pressure on the legislature to save the Great Salt 

Lake.  Attend the Vigil for the Great Salt Lake: 5-6:00pm, State Capitol, Thursday January 

25th, Thursday February 22nd and Thursday February 29th. The evening Vigils are family 

friendly events. Here are additional details: https://nanseymour.com/vigil2024. There is more info on 

the Green Team’s bulletin board in the hallway by the Gym.  

If you are interested in joining the Social Justice Steering Committee, contact Robin Hough. If you 

would like to join the Green Team, talk to Joni Furlong, or fill out the form on the Green Team 

bulletin board, located in the hallway by the Gym. 

https://www.dol.gov/agencies/ilab/apps#
https://le.utah.gov/~2024/bills/static/HB0011.html
https://le.utah.gov/~2024/bills/static/HB0062.html
https://nanseymour.com/vigil2024
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February 2024 Green Team Corner 
 

2024 will be another important year for the restoration of the Great Salt Lake.  Here is some 
reminder information about the vigils that are continuing to being held at the State Capitol throughout 
February. 

 

To draw attention to this crisis, Nan Seymour (Founder of the The River Writing Collective, Poet 
In Residence – Antelope Island, and the 2023 winner of the Mayor’s Artist Award) has put 
together a program of daily walking vigils at the Utah State Capitol, to be held every day 
during the 2024 legislative session. These vigils are to celebrate our community's love for the 
lake and serve as a daily reminder to the legislature that we care about them working on this 
issue. 

Vigils will be held from 8-9 a.m. and from 5-6 p.m., They started on January 16
th
 and will continue 

until March 1. We are continuing to look for members of our congregation to participate.   
In the mornings, you can "Walk the Waves" Join a demonstration of love for the Great Salt Lake. 

Each morning on the southeast sidewalk in front of the Capitol at 8-9 a.m. Participants will 
acknowledge the land and the lake and then silently carry giant blue and white sun-printed 
nearly weightless waves around the perimeter, walking counter-clockwise to turn hearts and 
faces back toward the lake.  

In the evenings, Celebrate the Lake species - After two years of bringing people to the lake, we 
are bringing the lake to the people! Each evening on the sidewalk just east of the Capitol at 5-
6 p.m. Again, we will acknowledge the land and the lake and then along with brine shrimp 
puppets, joyfully carry flocks of birds and other lake species around the Capitol, walking 
clockwise to beckon the future of a fully restored Great Salt Lake!  

And who does not love a 1-hour walk around the State Capitol on a crisp winter day? 
You can sign up for any morning or evening individually but be aware we have picked a few vigils 

to support as a congregation.  For February they are both from 5-6 p.m. on Thursday the 15
th
, 

and Thursday, the 29
th 

  It is preferred to sign up online but we also have sign-up sheets at 
the Welcome Center in the Narthex and on the Creation Justice Bulletin board in the hallway 
by the gym.  

Stay Tuned and Join Us for more information on this and other ways to get involved!  For more 
information go to https://growtheflowutah.org/calendar.  Here are a few things you can do to 
help save the Great Salt Lake.  

https://ldsearthstewardship.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2bf2199df33970d407010a753&id=20978d9952&e=66bb422752
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